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Bulletin – 11th November
Jonathan Owen, NALC CEO, writes…
Engaging with the government
We’ve been involved in several meetings with the government recently. Here are a few headlines: 
· Our chair, Cllr Sue Baxter, took part in an online ministerial roundtable hosted by Michael Gove MP, secretary of state for the Department of Levelling Up, Housing and Communities (DLUHC), and Kemi Badenoch MP, minister of state. This informal and Chatham House meeting provided an opportunity for Sue and other leaders from the local government sector, such as the chairman and group leaders from the Local Government Association, to primarily provide feedback on the recent Spending Review. 

· Following a recent meeting of DLUHC’s Communities Partnership Board, of which NALC is a member, officials rapidly convened a further meeting last week on the Community Ownership Fund to feed into their review process on the next round funding. Our head of policy and communications, Justin Griggs, took the opportunity to continue to press for the range of eligible bodies to be widened to include local (parish and town) councils.

· I was also able to raise access to dedicated government funding such as the above fund at a meeting of the Rural Impacts Stakeholder Forum organised by the Department for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs, which also discussed the Spending Review. Other issues covered included tackling loneliness in rural areas.

· Last week, it was also good to meet officials from LUHC’s stakeholder engagement team to discuss ways to improve our engagement with the department and government more widely. We took the opportunity to raise several issues such as improving awareness and understanding across government, the forthcoming levelling up and recovery white paper and key issues facing the sector, including remote council meetings, access to funding and standards.

All about climate change

Reflecting on the COP26 summit in Glasgow, just in case you’re still wondering what it has all been about, our partners CCLA have produced this handy explainer, A Quick Guide to COP26. I was also pleased to see their own climate pledge in A Climate for Good Investment which sets out how they incorporate the risks and opportunities posed by climate change into their investment process, provides examples of engagement and details their climate change and investment policy signed by CCLA’s chief executive, Peter Hugh Smith. And for those of you who might prefer a short video, CCLA’s head of sustainability, James Corah, summarises their approach to climate change in this three-minute video.

Staying on the theme of NALC’s partners and their commitment to the environment, Katherine Owen from Blachere Illumination writes on the NALC blog this week about how protecting the planet and the oceans isn’t just an option but “our duty” and is why they’ve developed a range of innovative eco-responsible decorations. Some excellent advice too for councils on boosting places and the local economy through unique events.

You might also be interested in the Office for National Statistics new UK climate change statistics portal, published just ahead of COP26. The portal provides statistics on climate change and related topics, including energy use and emissions levels. Councils can use the portal to inform their understanding and decision-making on climate change and are encouraged to share it with their local networks.

Not to be overshadowed by world leaders meeting at COP26, leaders from the world of county associations came together midweek with my NALC colleagues to discuss our collective work on climate change. As always, it was great to get together with many county officers, and following an overview of NALC’s work to date (which you can read more about on our dedicated climate change webpage), we split into groups to hear about initiatives happening by county associations and councils, identify ideas for further help and support plus actions NALC can county associations can take to get our own houses in order. Some suggestions were setting metrics and goals, incorporating climate change into the Local Council Award Scheme, further case studies and top tips, training for councillors, a list of trainers, accessing funding, dedicated expertise to offer advice and identifying councillor leads.


Business in the Community inquiry

The Business in the Community has launched an inquiry into the role of business in place-based regeneration. We’d love to hear your views and experiences via our survey to inform our submission. You can read more in our news story here.


LGA Civility in Public Life programme
The Local Government Association (LGA) has published a call for evidence of abuse and intimidation of councillors as part of their Civility in Public Life programme. NALC is supporting this important work, and I am pleased this survey will also cover local council experiences. And it complements the local council specific NALC and Society of Local Council Clerks (SLCC) civility and respect project work. The call for evidence aims to capture members’ experiences and emerging trends around abuse and intimidation from the public. However, candidates who have run for election, officers who have supported candidates or councillors, and public members can also share their reflections. The evidence gathered will help the LGA and NALC develop a body of evidence to support calls for legislative and systemic change and develop support for councillors. You can read more in our news story here.
Localis webinar on net-zero regeneration

Building sustainably in the era of net-zero is likely to be an issue of how, as much as where, we live. What future do we wish to create for the society we wish to build our lives into? And how might planning, design and the politics of placemaking optimise the intrinsic connection between our physical environment and social lives? Our colleagues at the think tank Localis are holding a free webinar on 1st December to explore all these issues and more, with speakers including the Royal Town Planning Institute, Exeter City Living, Collida and Connected Places Catapult.
Survey on fixed penalty notices 

Do have your say on the impact of fixed penalty notices on littering behaviour through a survey being conducted by the Scarab Trust and Essex School of Law. This follows recent research demonstrating that sometimes too harsh an approach to litter enforcement can be counterproductive and inadvertently make things worse!
Payment of multiple SPCA invoices by cheque

Please note that when member councils are paying for multiple invoices at the same time, it is not necessary to write one cheque per invoice to be paid.

Where there are a number of invoices to be paid at once, one cheque can be made payable for the full amount and you can either include remittances for each invoice, or note on the back of the cheque the invoice numbers to be paid e.g. Invoices SI 249/312/415.

We appreciate that occasionally separate cheques may need to be raised where the Clerk has already prepared one but would ask for this to be avoided where possible.
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